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Ref: RL.3399 
 
The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a 
Board meeting held on 5th January 2016. 
 
 
The Board decided to defer this case for consideration at a further Board 
meeting. 
In particular the board required that the inspector check the internal 
dimensions of the building proposed to be retained, as allowing 400mm for 
each wall of the development, as suggested by the inspector in his report, 
would give an internal dimension of 3.8mx9.51m which would give an aerial 
dimension of less than 40 M sq. As this is critical to the determination of the 
referral the board needs clarification on this matter 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Board Member: ___________________ Date:27th January 2016  
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